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TOWN OF PENFIELD
3100 Atlantic Avenue, Penfield, NY 14526-9798 

 

TOWN BOARD WORK SESSION AGENDA 

Wednesday, January 13, 2021 7:00 PM 

Supervisor R. Anthony LaFountain, presiding 

______________________________ 
 

I. Call to Order  

II. Approval of Minutes – December 9, 2020 

III. Monthly Reports 

IV. Public Hearings - None 

V. Guests 

a. Jennifer Raymond - discussion concerning continuing a hair salon at 1867 Penfield Road 
- Costello 

VI. Action Items 

a. 2690 Atlantic Ave. Sanitary Sewer Connection - Tait 

b. Harris-Whalen Trailhead on Rt. 250 Tree Removal - Tait 

c. Town Code Amendments - Costello 

VII. Informational Items 

a. DPW Facility Discussion - LaFountain/Tait 

b. Ross Brook Sidewalk Petition(s) - Valentine 

VIII. Held Items 

a.  

IX. Old Business – (NONE) 

X. New Business 

XI. Executive Session 

XII. Next Meeting:  January 27, 2021 

XIII. Adjournment 

 

 

This meeting will be video recorded and broadcast LIVE via the town’s website www.penfield.org 
and the Town’s Government Access Cable Channel 1303.  

Questions regarding video coverage contact Penfield TV at (585) 340-8661. 
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Town Board Work Session Minutes 
Wednesday, January 13, 2021 

7:00 PM 
 
I. Call to Order 
 
 Present: 
 Supervisor LaFountain 
 Deputy Town Clerk   Sue Scheidt 
 
 Also Present: 
 Dir. Of Developmental Services James Costello 
 Town Engineer/Dir. Of Planning Mark Valentine 
 Director of Public Works  Eric Tait 
 
 Also Present Via Zoom: 
 Councilwoman Drawe 
 Councilwoman Kohl  
 Councilman Moore  
 Councilman Ockenden 
 
 Supervisor LaFountain read a brief statement into the record. 
 “Due to the Public Health and Safety Concerns related to  
 Covid-19, this meeting is being conducted remotely pursuant to 
 the Governor’s Executive orders including Executive order 
 202.1. “The meeting is being recorded and broadcast live on the 
 Town of Penfield website at www.Penfield.org and the Town’s 
 Government Access channel 1303” and on streaming media device: 
 ROKU, Apple TV, and Amazon Fire. Search “Penfield TV” in your 
 device’s app store, it is free. The meeting will be later 
 transcribed. Questions regarding video coverage please contact 
 Penfield TV at (585)340-8661. 
  
 
II. Approval of Minutes –  

Councilwoman Kohl moved for the approval of the Minutes of 
December 9, 2020, Councilwoman Drawe seconded. All present voted 
“Aye”  
 

III. Monthly Reports – Most reports are in. The balance expected by 
the end of the week. 

 
IV. Public Hearing – None 
 
V. Guests 
 
 a. Jennifer Raymond - discussion concerning continuing a hair 
 salon at 1867 Penfield Road – Costello 
 
 Jennifer Raymond joined the meeting by phone. She is seeking a 
 streamlined application to continue her hair salon business at 
 1867 Penfield Road. The building is being sold. The sale is 
 expected to be complete as soon as next week. Jennifer has worked 

http://www.penfield.org/
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 at this location for Wendy at Work for the last four years and 
 stated no  additional employees or renovations are expected. Her 
 hours of operation are typically part time by appointment only, 
 due to the Covid pandemic. 
  
 Jennifer stated she has not addressed signage at this time. She 
 will work  with Mr. Costello on a sign package. 
 
 Supervisor LaFountain asked if an additional inspection by the 
 Fire Marshal would be in order. 
 
 Mr. Costello confirmed an inspection would be arranged. 
 
 Councilwoman Drawe moved to approve the application, pending a 
 sign package and Fire Marshal inspection. Seconded by Councilman 
 Ockenden. All present voted “Aye” 

 
VI. ACTION ITEMS 
 

a. 2690 Atlantic Ave., Sanitary Sewer Connection – Tait 
 

Eric Tait briefed the Board. There are 2 structures on the 
property of 2690 Atlantic Ave. The house near the road is 
currently connected to the sewers at Atlantic Ave. The barn 
structure in the back North West corner of the property is not 
connected to the sewers. The homeowner is asking to tie the barn 
to the sewers separate from the house with a secondary lateral to 
the main on Vixen Run rather than to Atlantic Ave. 
  
The applicant Andrew Nguyen joined the meeting via Zoom. Andrew 
stated the original intent was to run a small business office out 
of the barn. He has since found that running the business office 
from the barn structure would be against town code, however he 
would like to move forward with the secondary sewer connection to 
the barn for personal use instead. He stated he is just starting 
out in business as a self-employed plumber and would like to use 
the barn as a work shop and storage area. 
  
Andrew stated he understands the additional costs and fees 
involved. He will give the costs and value, consideration before 
moving forward if approved. 
 
Councilman Ockenden moved to approve a secondary sanitary sewer 
connection at 2690 Atlantic Ave. subject to obtaining all permits 
and notification of neighbors. Seconded by Councilman Moore, all 
present voted “Aye”. 

  
  

b. Harris-Whalen Trailhead on Rt. 250 Tree Removal – Tait 
  

Mr. Tait briefed the Board on the condition of the diseased and 
dying trees along Rte. 250 from the corner of Whalen Road, North 
to the Trailhead. Eric stated the majority of the trees are Ash. 
Some of the trees are leaning and wrapped with vines. In an 
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effort to be pro-active he is seeking approval to remove the 
trees before they fall, causing damage or injury.  
Councilwoman Drawe stated she visited the site with Mr. Tait. Her 
concern is that removing the trees will greatly impact the level 
of privacy to the nearby neighborhood. 
 
Councilwoman Kohl asked if there is a plan to replace the trees. 
 

 Supervisor LaFountain stated a program to replace the trees has 
 not been included in the budget. 
  
 Councilman Moore stated that visiting the site after marking the 
 trees that are expected to come down, would allow for a visual of 
 what the area would look like. 
 

Supervisor LaFountain stated we will hold this item for the 
January 27, 2021 meeting giving the Board the opportunity to view 
the site. 
 
c. Town Code Amendments – Costello 
 
Supervisor LaFountain recognized Mr. Costello along with the 
Building/Zoning, Planning/Engineering departments and Town 
Attorney Dick Horwitz for working together on this. 
 
Mr. Costello stated this has been a work in progress over many 
years to clean up the entire Town Code. Recommendations were made 
to the Town Board. A Public Hearing was held on August 5th, 2020 
with some feedback. The Monroe County Planning Department 
reviewed the document. The Town Board did have some discussion 
regarding patio setbacks. 
 
Mr. Costello stated staff is ready to recommend a resolution of 
approval to get the corrections made and amendments put in place. 
 
Councilman Moore thanked Mr. Costello 
 
Councilwoman Kohl moved that the Code Amendments go forward with 
a resolution at the next Legislative meeting on January 20, 2021. 
Seconded by Councilwoman Drawe. All present voted “Aye”. 

  
  
VII. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS 
 

a. DPW Facility Discussion – LaFountain/Tait 
 

Supervisor LaFountain did a quick recap. There has been 
discussion with the Board over the past couple of years regarding 
the need for some work at DPW. The Board did a tour of the 
facility. MRB prepared a feasibility study with input from the 
employees. Supervisor stated we received some rough plans and 
sketches. He also stated that as the equipment gets larger more 
space is needed. Supervisor also stated it’s been some time since 
the facility was updated. 
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Supervisor LaFountain asked the Board how they would like to 
handle next steps. He stated that since some town debt is falling 
off, the project would have no impact to the taxpayer or town 
rate. 
 
Eric Tait added that the building is an energy inefficient 
mismatch of hallways and corridors. The building they’re looking 
at would be about 65,000 square feet. This would house the 
current vehicles also allowing room for growth. The new building 
would allow for more truck bays, more efficient operations and 
prolong the life of the equipment with protection from the 
elements throughout the year. 
 
Eric stated this would be a construction project with a 2 phase 
approach. Phase 1 would be the new building. Some buildings on 
the site would need to come down prior to construction. Phase 2 
would be replacing some of the other storage buildings. 
Eric stated he is looking for the Boards commitment to proceed 
with MRB Engineering for more detailed plans. Then to work on the 
financials and to educate the public on the needs. 
 
Supervisor LaFountain gave a rough estimate of a time line if 
approved. Construction would begin in 2022, the earliest with 
completion sometime in 2023. 
  
Supervisor LaFountain stated if nothing is done, it will probably 
cost a few hundred thousand dollars for roofing and structural 
repairs to the building as is, getting by for a couple more 
years. 
  
Councilman Ockenden stated he had the opportunity to tour the 
facility. He was amazed at the tight space. He supports moving 
forward especially that it would be more efficient and have no 
impact on the tax burden. 
 
Councilman Moore agreed. He stated he would like to see the 
financials and also visit the site with Eric to get a better idea 
of the placement and sizes of the buildings. 
 
Supervisor LaFountain stated the financial data they have 
available is about a year old. The team will work on refreshing 
the data and providing it to the Board. 
 
Councilwoman Kohl stated she has toured the facility several 
times over the years. She agrees there is a need to improve the 
facility, however the financials have to be reviewed before a 
decision can be made. 
 
Supervisor LaFountain stated the team will forward the old 
financials to board while working on the update. 
  
We will continue to hold this item. 
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b. Ross Brook Sidewalk Petition(s) – Valentine 
 

Mr. Valentine reminded the board of the residents’ original 
petition, received in the fall of 2019 to put sidewalks on the 
South side of Ross Brook Dr. The petition was signed by all 
residents on Ross Brook Drive and approved by the board. While 
on-site collecting the necessary data, surveyors were approached 
by a resident expressing a misunderstanding as to which side of 
the street the sidewalks would be. 
A second petition was submitted stating the sidewalks would be on 
the North side of Ross Brook Drive and including Alta Vista 
Drive, although not stating which side of the road on Alta Vista. 

 
Mr. Valentine looks to the board for direction in moving forward. 
Supervisor LaFountain reminded the board that a design and budget 
had been planned for this project on Rossbrook only. He stated 
that if the residents can’t come to a consensus in a timely 
manner, do we move forward with sidewalks in a different location 
and put this project on hold. He also pointed out that the 
request has expanded some with the second petition including 
sidewalks on Alta Vista Drive. Therefore changing the budget. 
 
Board members agree the residents need to get together and come 
to a consensus of what they want and where.  There is a lot of 
confusion amongst the residents of both Ross Brook and Alta 
Vista. 
 
Supervisor LaFountain asked Mr. Valentine to let the primary 
contacts, that led the petitions, know that the board will 
reconsider their request at a later work session after the 
neighborhood residents have come to an agreement. 

 
VIII. HELD ITEMS – None 
 
IX.  Old Business – None 
 
X. New Business - None 
 
XI. Executive Session – Real Estate, Litigation and Human Resource 

Matters – None 
 
XII. Next Meeting – January 27, 2021 
 
XIII. Adjournment – Supervisor LaFountain adjourned the regular Work 

Session at 8:10 PM 
 
 
Sue Scheidt 
Deputy Town Clerk  


